
 

Attendance:  Deborah Floyd (Chair),  Yash Bhagwanji ,  Ali 

Danesh, Paul  Peluso , Deborah W. She pherd ,  

Patricia Williems (by Phone),  Mary Lou Duffy (by 

Phone), Dianne Wright ,  Hanizah Zainuddin  and Len 

Sperry.  

 

Announcement s :   It was announced that K risty  De Meo will be leaving 

the COE and moving to New York. It was 

unanimously agreed by the committee  members to 

purchase an American Express Gift Card for  Kristy 

as a going away gift.  Hanizah Zainuddin  agreed to 

collect  voluntary don ations, due  by Friday, March 

29

t h

.  

 

 

Minutes:  A m otion made to approve the minutes from the last 

GPC meeting by Yash  Bhagw anji , with corrections ;  

seconded by  Paul Peluso.   

  

Petitions  

Committee  

Report  The Petitions subcommittee did not meet  as a 

subcommittee , but rather as a committee of the 

whole, alongside the COE -GPC.  

 

Two petitions were tabled until the  next ( April 10

th

) 

m eeting and it was recommended  that they go back 

to the departments (ELRM) & (Exerc ise Science & 



Health Promotion) with a request for more 
information.  
 
One Teaching & Learning petition was disapproved 
unanimously.  Move to approve disapproval by Ali 
Danesh and seconded by Len Sperry. 

  
Graduate  
Faculty Status 
Applications 
Report Deborah Floyd provided a report regarding 





replacement) to inform the Dean’s office of any 
inaccuracies. 
 
Finally, the COE - GPC Graduate Faculty Status 
subcommittee (i.e., Yash Bhagwanji  &  Susannah 
Brown) re: COE Expedited Review, provided their 
report regarding the form that was developed by 
them for this purpose. Yash Bhagwanji shared the 
draft form he and Susannah Brown developed and 
indicated that he will also send it out for further 
review. 
 

Graduate Faculty  
Status Applicants: One Graduate Faculty Status application for Level B 

was considered by the committee, and approved 
unanimously.  Motion to approve made by Yash 
Bhagwanji and seconded by Hanizah Zainuddin.  
Nine in favor;  zero against. 
 

On-Line Spot.   It was reported that the University Graduate Council 
opposed the implementation of the university-wide 
use of the on-line SPOT evaluations because they 
believed the details of the proposals are not specific 
enough at this time. The matter is now before the 
Faculty Senate Steering committee.   

 
Graduate Tuition  
Benefits  Barry Rosson is going forward with implementation 

of the new Graduate Assistant Tuition Benefits 
Policy which includes many changes. 

 
POS Training   An update regarding Electronic Program of Study 

((POS) training was provided by Deborah 
Shepherd.  Her largest concern is how related 
student petitions will be handled, particularly in 



terms of time, if they are held up using the 
“attachment” format.  Discussion ensued.  Deborah 
Shepherd indicated that for now, she will just see 
how the process works. 
 

 
Curriculum Committee Report  
And Recommendations   No Report. 


